

Contact:

Mohannad Tadros

Westminster City Council Highways, 14th Floor 64 Victoria St, London

SW1E 6QP

mtadros@westminster.gov.uk

20th January 2020

Dear Sir/Madam,

RE: Junction Improvements at Harrow Road, Kilburn Lane, Ladbroke Grove

This letter provides information on forthcoming highway and junction improvements at the intersection of Harrow Road, Kilburn Lane and Ladbroke Grove. Westminster City Council is leading on the project, working with the London Borough of Brent, the Royal Borough of Kensington and Chelsea and Transport for London to improve pedestrian safety and enhance the area.

The scope of work includes the below, please refer to the drawing overleaf for further detail.

- A single 'green man' pedestrian ('all red' traffic) phase on all four arms of the junction, improving crossing facilities for pedestrians.
- Resurfacing of the junction and all approaches, including anti-skid surfacing on all signal approaches.
- Renewal of footway materials and new dropped kerbs at signalised crossings.
- Improved bus accessibility on the western footway of Kilburn Lane by the removal of the existing triple height kerb.
- New and improved street lighting.
- Widening of the carriageway on the east side of Kilburn Lane and cutting back the wide footway to improve traffic flows through the junction.
- Amendments to waiting and loading restrictions

To limit disruption using the junction, temporary lights will be in operation throughout the scheme. A full road closure of Kilburn Lane will be required towards the latter part of the project for approximately ten weeks, more detail will be provided prior to commencement.

A formal Traffic Management Order consultation will take place before construction to advertise changes to waiting and loading restrictions.

Construction is planned to start in late March 2020 until early August 2020, subject to obtaining relevant works permits.

What Happens Next?

The City Council would be pleased to receive any observations or comments you may wish to make on the proposals in writing, by **February 4th**, **2020** quoting **Junction Improvements at Harrow Road**, **Kilburn Lane**, **Ladbroke Grove** to the contact details above. Yours faithfully,

Mohannad Tadros

Programme and Contract Manager

Mohannad Tadros



City of Westminster

